
JUNE 2019 

PLEASE CHECK WEBSITE FOR CALENDAR UPDATES ON RACING AND EVENTS  

 

7/1  Board of Governors Meeting 

7/13  Cheeseburger in Paradise 

7/ 8-12  Junior Training Camp 

9/7  Sail for Steve 



Sailing for All WSC Members 
  

The WSC calendar has set Saturday, September 7, for our WSC Charity Regatta 
known as ‘Sail for Steve’.  Longtime member Steve Snider was diagnosed in April of 
2013 with ALS.  It was determined to turn our charity emphasis to support the local 
northeastern Oklahoma charity, ALS Out Patient Services (APSO), with the monies we 
raise from donations at our yearly charity regatta. The regatta welcomes all and is set 
up to bring out the whole Windycrest Sailing Club. We want everyone to be part of the 
regatta. 
  
Again this year we will have Paul Foerster as our guest. He is a three time Olympic 
sailing champion, who donates his time to our regatta. He will be available for a raffle 
to sail on your boat and also for an informational chalk talk. Remember that junior 
sailors from sailing camp are also included in the raffle and can win some sail time with 
Paul. Our biggest money raiser for the regatta is from our WSC sailors who donate 
graciously to support APSO. 
  
This is our seventh year to support APSO and we want to have 50 plus boats which 
will be the most ever!!!  Remember the bigger the boat count the better Steve deals 
with his ALS.  So make his day.   
 
Mary and Steve Snider 





                                                      Boat Identification 
 
Boat Registration. Just a reminder that boat registrations expire on June 30.  There is 
no penalty for renewals by July 31.  Since you are not notified of expiration unless you 
make a positive election with the Oklahoma Tax Commission, check that you are up to 
date and have a current registration sticker on your boat.  It is very helpful to us and 
the Lake Patrol if we need to locate you. 
 
Boat trailer identification.  Please make sure your legible name is on your trailer 
tongue.  Having your name on the trailer enables us to easily identify boat owners in 
case we need to contact you regarding your boat. 
 

                           Some tips to help the volunteers at Club functions 

If reservations are requested, please reserve early.  The reservations system helps the 

planners purchase appropriate amounts of food and beverages, schedule workers and 

enables everyone to concentrate on having fun.  Don’t expect to be served food if you 

didn’t make a reservation. 

Bring exact change if possible.  The price for events is known in advance.  Having 

correct change or a check enables the check in crew to concentrate on registration and 

not on making change.  If exact change is not available, please no bills larger than $20.  

Paying an under $20 charge with a $100 bill makes life difficult for the check in crew.  

Do not ask to be billed, we are not a commercial operation and billing is not an option. 

Remember that volunteers at Club functions are giving up their time so that everyone 

can enjoy the event.   Treat them as you would like to be treated. 

                                                     Part B Dues 
 
Invoices for Part B dues have been issued and are due on or before July 1

st
.  Work 

credits must be completed prior to July 1
st
 for credit this year.  Please contact the Vice 

Commodore if you have any questions.  
 

From the Treasurer 



Flood? Been there, done that. Only wish we had a gangplank to the tie up dock. On the 
serious side, I hope everyone made it through all the recent rains and storms unscathed. 
 
 The MC’s were able to get six races in for the spring series. Congratulations to Harvey 
Baker for winning the series. Second through fifth places were Stephen Gent, Randy Bell, Dan 
Jarrett, and Roger Adams. We had a total of 12 boats participating over the six races, with 7 
boats racing in 4 or more races. It was sweet to see races won Roger Adams and Randy Bell. 
Believe me, it is tough to win these races, and they sailed very well. For Randy, it was his first 
win ever in a MC Series race. Be sure to get him a pat on the back and a dollar next time you 
see him. 
 
 We had four MC’s travel to Rush Creek YC to sail in the Spring Dinghyfest. Danny 
Ziegler, Stephen Gent, Michael Gent and Tim McMahon all went down and enjoyed some 
Texas hospitality. Nice weather too. Danny and Randy also went to Lake Lotawana to sail in 
the  Orlando Webb Regatta in early June. It is important to travel to these away regattas. Not 
only does it make you a better sailor, sailors are much more apt to reciprocate by coming to 
our fall regatta. Thanks for attending out of town regattas Windycrest sailors. 
 
 Hopefully the water will soon go down and we can get back to the business of being a 
sailing club. Keep calm and sail on.                          (photo above, racing on 5/5/19) 

 
MC SCOW MAY/JUNE REPORT 
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Call Meeting to order: Skeeter Chilton (Commodore), Jason Williams 
(Vice Commodore), Robbie Corcoran – absent (Rear Commodore), 
David Hyman – (Fleet Captain), Maurice Casad (Secretary), Tom 
Proctor (Treasurer), Mark Hoagland – (Activities Chairman), Christian 
Supernaw – (Facilities Manager), Drew Ziegler (Past Commodore) 

Guests Present:  Jo Anne Chandler, member. 

New Member Request – No new member requests were received. 

Old Business: 

The proposed revision to the price per day for boat storage will be 
addressed at the next board meeting, to meet the 20-day minimum 
notification requirement in the club bylaws Article XIII, Sec. 14 before 
making any fee changes. 

Tom Proctor presented an analysis of the fee proposal, comparing the 
proposed storage rates with the current cost of late membership 
renewals.  

The proposed new day rates for forfeited members are as follows – 

Slip Fee B, C, D docks   $3.00 per day 

Slip Fee A docks   $3.00 per day 

Travel Trailer Site   $3.00 per day 

Mooring or Keelboat Dry Lot  $2.00 per day 

CB on trailer or Board Boat dock $1.00 per day 

CB w/o trailer or Empty Trailer lot$1.00 per day 

These proposed new day rates would be retroactive for all of 2019 if 
approved  
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Cont’d 

Treasurer Report: 

Tom Proctor reviewed the financial statement for the month. 

The publishing of the directories was the largest expense last month at $2,800.  

The maintenance budget is still in good shape since the new facility manager Christian 
Supernaw is just now starting to work full time.   

Once the lake water level has receded and an assessment of the flood damage can be 
determined, WSC may consider an insurance claim if the damage is significant. 

There will be expenses incurred during the flooding to help secure the docks, add structure 
and anchors to prevent further damage due to high water.  Some of the structures 
erected will be repurposed for moorings once the lake level is back to normal. 

F dock broke loose and had to have additional anchors added. 

Several boats were loosed from their moorings, and two boats from the club have sunk and 
others have taken on water.  

OK registration numbers need to be on every boat at WSC.  This is a legal requirement for 
operating a watercraft on state waters, and also to help identify boats when problems 
occur. 

Activities Captains Report: 

The annual Cheeseburgers in Paradise party was discussed.  Due to the high waters, it 
was decided to postpone the Cheeseburgers in Paradise party until July 13th. 

Secretary Report: 

No report this month. 

Fleet Captain Report: 

The races have been canceled due to the high water and unsafe conditions.  Racing for 
center boards will be planned for June 9th.  Keelboat racing will be canceled until further 
notice, since it is difficult to have access to the docks and there is still debris in the lake. 

Centerboard racing may continue for several weekends until it is safe and feasible for the 
keelboats to start racing again. 
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Vice Commodore Report: 

Work Day make up work is being scheduled individually as members make a 

request to do work.  Some of the makeup projects have included campground 

cleanup and maintenance, rebuilding picnic benches, stacking firewood and 

tree trimming.  Once the water recedes, work to reinstall furniture and fixtures 

may be counted but the work must consist of 6 hours or equivalent and must 

be completed by July 1st. 

Facility Manager: 

Christian Supernaw is the new Facility Manager and he will be starting to work 

full time.  Jack Stewart has been a big help to Christian to help him learn 

about what the job entails, and the peculiarities of sailors and WSC.   He has 

been very busy with the high water issues. 

Rear Commodore: 

No report. 

Past Commodore: 

No report. 

Commodore: 

No further report. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:32 pm. The next meeting will be on July 1st at the 

Case Community Center at 6:30 pm. 

Respectfully yours, 

Maurice Casad 

Windycrest Secretary 



4000 pound Hydro hoist with a dry keel tub. The keel tub allows the keel to stay 

dry when the boat is sitting on the Hydro .The hoist is selling for $1300. 

 

6000 pound Hydro hoist for sale. This hoist is selling for $1800. Both hoists are 

at Windycrest Sailing Club 

 

Call or text Bob at 918-629-930 

WSC Classifieds 



2013 J/70 #239 w/ trailer.   $34,000 
Never campaigned. Never trailered after delivery. 
Never kept in water. Sailed only in club races. 
Located: Tulsa, OK 
Contact: Roger Kerr 918-284-7910  



ISLAND HOPPER MOTOR FOR SALE 

Type: extendable shaft, air cooled, 2HP, easy carry (16 lbs), 
2 cycle, less than 2 hrs total use. Perfect for small boats on 
wind failing days. Paid $670. Firm at $300. Bob Wandres, 

918-813-1052 

Catalina 27 is for sale. It’s a ‘78 Model with a 5 horse Nissan 
outboard that runs good. 
Mainsail was sent away for refurbish 2 years ago - only sailed 3X 
since! Needs elbow grease! Asking $1,995 or Make offer. She sits in 
slip C17 
 

Gregg Conway 
918-527-9413(cell) 
918-245-0231 ext. 5022 

E scow For Sale 
 
1995 model 28ft. E scow. Includes trailer and numerous sails. Sails 
include a new unused spinnaker. The boat is old style (non-bow 
sprit) in good condition and not heavily used. It needs a new cover. 
Includes upgrade extras of dual compasses and hiking straps that 
are not currently installed on the boat. Currently stored at Tsa-La-Gi 
Yacht Club. $6,000. For more information contact Burdette Blue 918-
583-1166 

tel:918-245-0231;5006


Santana 20 #700 (1985) - $1,400 or 
best offer 
    Includes original sails (mainsail, jib, 
150% genoa, and spinnaker)  
 
plus a North Sails 150% genoa and a 
second spinnaker ("Tomato") 
 
    Also includes trailer.  Located in the 
upper dry-sail keel-boat lot. 
 
     
Contact Skip Chandler at (918) 237-
0060 

 

CLASSIFIEDS 


